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District Officers: 
 
District Governor: Will Farrellbegg  
515 Illinois Ave. 
Lowell, IN 46356 
(H) 219.696.1390 
(C) 219.669.3285 
Wfarrellbegg@hotmail.com 
 
1ST VDG/CC: Mitchell Semans 
5200 N 150 E 
Knox, IN 46534 
(H) 219-508-1224 
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
 
2nd VDG: Nick Gonzalez 
3204 Teresa St 
Portage, IN 46368 
(C ) 219.588.4893 
Nsg1917@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Stephen Helmken 
6522 W Laura Lane 
LaPorte, IN 46350 
(H) 219.879.2529 
( C ) 219.561.3561 
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N 
Knox, IN 46534 
(H) 219.716.3844 
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin 
P.O. BOX 223 
La Crosse, IN 46348 
( C ) 219.393.8913 
Wls.whitney@gmail.com  

Lions  
We had a great Convention; and it was due to all who 
attended. Thank you all for attending the convention 
and banquet. I would like to thank my Convention 
team for all of their  hard work putting the convention 
together. Our Guest speaker was ID Justin Faber who 
shared with us changes that have happened in LCI. He 
spoke passionately on the need for new leaders within 
the organization. Thank you for attending District 25-
A's convention. 
Both of our seminars were presented very well. PDG 
Charlie Short gave a highly informative presentation on 
membership. PDG Robin Smith and her Constitutional 
and By-Laws team provided information and 
understanding as to why we needed to have our 
Constitution amended. I am glad to report that the 
Constitution and By-Laws Amendment was passed at 
the Convention. Thank you to all that were on that 
committee. 
 
I would like to congratulate Stephen J Helmken on his 
election as 2nd Vice District Governor Elect for District 
25-A. I know that he will give his best. I would also like 
to congratulate all who were elected into their 
leadership positions. Our DGE Mitchell Semans, 1st 
VDGE Nick Gonzalez, and 2nd VDGE Stephen Helmken 
will lead us proudly. With you as leaders the future of 
our district is bright. 

 

District Governor, Will Farrellbegg 
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During the next several months I will continue with clubs visits. Many covid restrictions are 
slowly being lifted and this will allow clubs to meet in person more regularly. One of my goals 
as DG was to increase membership. I am asking clubs to try and add new members to your 
club by the end of June. With meetings occurring in person this will provide the perfect 
opportunity to ask your neighbor, friend, coworker, family members, and other members of 
your community to attend a meeting or help at a service project. Let’s all ask one to attend!  
Over the next month clubs will start preparing their Officer slates. Please think of new and 
younger members and try and get them involved. Leadership is a quality we all have as Lions. 
Bringing new members into your club and office positions will generate new ideas within our 
club and district.   
Clubs that have increased membership and have had service activities throughout the year 
should fill out the application for the Club Excellence Award and send them to me. The 
deadline to submit this application is August 31st. You can find it in the newsletter over the 
next couple of months.  
From my family to yours, I am wishing you all a Hap py Easter! I hope you enjoy your time 
spent with family; may you have fun and stay safe.  
Yours in Lionism, 
DG Will Farrellbegg  
 
  

 

 

 

 

Hello there fellow Lions! We have officially entered spring. Hopefully the cold weather has completed its stay. It was 
very nice to see many of you at our District Convention. Plenty of fun times, for Lions and Loins alike. Congrats again 
to the Crown Point Lions for winning the inaugural Chant Contest! I look forward to this contest becoming an 
annual tradition. 
It was great to hear all the service you all have been performing in spite of the pandemic. Our communities need us 
more than ever. No matter the size of the project, all service helps.  
I encourage everyone to reach out to fellow club members you have not seen in awhile. Although the pandemic is 
winding down, there are a few people who are not yet comfortable meeting in public. To those on the fence, I 
assure you that your fellow Lions keep everyone’s safety in mind. 
Thank you again for all your service. You are appreciated! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
Nick Gonzalez 
1st Vice District Governor Elect 
 
 

1st VDGE Nick Gonzalez 
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If you have ever 
wondered what 
difference you make as 
a Lion look at this 
picture. This is why  we 
serve. To help 
someone have a way 
out of their home, to 
help someone with 
what may seem like an 
easy task such as 
getting their mail. This 
picture speaks to me 
and it’s beautiful.  
 
Lions continue your 
wonderful service and 
continue being positive 
role models in the 
community. We Serve! 
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Welcome New Members: 
 

LOWELL: 
MARTHA FARRELBEGG  

SPONSOR: DG WILL FARRELLBEGG  
 
 

MILL CREEK COMMUNITY:  
DUSTIN FANSON 
JEFFREY FANSON 
DEMI MARSHALL 

CASANDRA STALBAUM 
SPONSOR: THOMAS SHARP 

  
SHELBY: 

LUANNE LOTZ DANIEL 
SALLY KROLL 

CHRIS YOHCM 
SPONSOR:WAYNE HAYDEN  

 
 

WANATAH: 
JEFFREY COESTER  
MARY COESTER  

SPONSOR: CAROL BUNTON-BENKIE  
 

WHEATFIELD: 
JOSHUA CULLEY 

SPONSOR: JUSTIN CICENAS 
 

Members that have completed their 
service. 

 
MICHIANA LIONS 

VERNE HIXON 
 
 
 

Fellow Lions, 
La Porte Lions have been given a Stair 
Lift, suitable for a stairway with a curve in 
it. The donors want it to go to someone 
who really needs it to access their 
upstairs. It is currently in storage. 
We are asking all clubs to help us find a 
new owner for this Stair LIft. There is no 
charge for it, but the new owner would 
need to have it installed at their home. 
Please call La Porte Lions President 
Barbara Smeltzer at 219-362-6706 or 
email her at lplsmeltzer@gmail.com 
 

mailto:lplsmeltzer@gmail.com
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